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Tuesday, November 14, 2023 Meeting Minutes
7:00 PM Town Hall Meeting Commission Room

Board of Police Commissioners Panelists:  Police Board Chairman Beth Gralnick,
Peter Ottomano, Woody Bliss, Dawn Egan, David Muller and Frank Ferrara 

Board of Police Commissioners Absent:  John Dembishack

Absent:  Chief Henion 

Others Present:  Captain Brodacki and Residents

Police Board Chairman Gralnick called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  

Police Board Chairman Gralnick said Police Board Vice Chairman Jess DiPasquale has been a member on the Board of Police Commissioners for eighteen years and served as a Police Board Commissioner and as Vice Chairman.  Jess will be sorely missed. Police Board Commissioner members also agreed with Chairman Gralnick.  

Chairman Gralnick welcomed Police Board Commissioner Frank Ferrara as all members of the Board of Police Commissioners did.

Police Board Chairman Gralnick made a request to approve the meeting minutes dated October 3, 2023, Police Board Commissioner Muller moved and Police Board Commissioner Egan seconded, and unanimously approved.

Captain Brodacki reported to the Police Board Commissioners that overtime was up due to increased school security, vandalism and theft of signs. 

The Police Department received a $1,500.00 donation for the month of October.  Chairman Gralnick made a request to approve the $1,500.00 donation. Police Board Commissioner Muller moved and Police Board Commissioner Ottomano seconded, and unanimously approved.  The Selectman will have to approve.  We will get on the next scheduled meeting.

Additional Business for Commission Consideration – None at this time.

Daigle Law – Accreditation Update – Captain Brodacki stated we are in Tier 1 of the 145 polices.  We will be Law Enforcement Credited by the end of November.

Lyons Plains Road – Speeding and Safety Concerns -  Discussion on significant trucks, speeding and safety concerns.   Residents would like to have a no thru truck sign at White Birch intersection. Some residents requested to lower the speed limit.  

Connecticut Department of Transportation – Route 57 Traffic Investigation Reports-State of Connecticut Department of Transportation State Traffic Report for Route 57 (Weston Road) from the Westport Town Line to the Redding Town Line. It took the State two years to get this report to the Police Department.  Chairman Gralnick made a motion that we concur with the investigation report from the DOT, Police Board Commissioner Bliss seconded, unanimously approved.

Local Traffice Authority (LTA) – Virtual Workshop Training Series – The Police Board of Commissioners set up the dates when they will do the workshop training series.

Street Art Discussion – Police Board Commissioner Muller stated it has shown that it slows down drivers.  Discussion.

Police Board Chairman Gralnick made a motion to go into Executive Session at 8:55 PM, Police Board Commissioner Muller seconded and unanimously approved.

The Police Board Commissioners came out of Executive Session at 9:25 PM and adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted
Mary Gunshor
Board of Police Commissioners Recording Secretary
Approved 12/5/2023
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